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Feb 3, 2021 
 
 
Utah Public Service Commission   Via E-mail  
Heber M. Wells Building, 4th Floor 
P.O. Box 146751 
Salt Lake City, UT 84114-6751  
 
Dear Commissioners: 
 
Pursuant to the Order Memorializing Bench Ruling Approving Settlement Stipulation and Order 
Granting Motion in Docket No.19-057-25 and paragraph 9 of the Settlement Stipulation attached 
thereto, Questar Gas Company dba Dominion Energy Utah (Dominion Energy) respectfully 
submits the attached quarterly update concerning the transponder replacement program. 
 
Paragraph 9 of the above-referenced Settlement Stipulation provides that “Dominion Questar 
Gas will provide quarterly updates to the Commission about the status of the transponder 
replacement program”, this is the fifth of such updates. Dominion Energy will continue to submit 
future updates quarterly until the completion of the replacement program. 
 
As of the end of December 2020, there remain about 2,300 transponders that need to be 
replaced.  It is anticipated that these will be replaced by March 31, 2021.  At this time the 
transponder replacement program will be complete.  If you have any questions or concerns, 
please contact me. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
/s/ Kelly B Mendenhall 
 
Kelly B Mendenhall 
Director, Pricing and Regulation  
 

 
 


